

February 9, 2009

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Forest Practices Board

FROM:

Gary Graves, Acting Division Manager

SUBJECT:

Spotted Owl Conservation Advisory Group

At the December 16, 2008, meeting the Board approved an emergency rule that would add a definition of a "Spotted Owl Conservation Advisory Group".

At your February meeting I will request your approval of the following individuals to serve on this group until December 31, 2009:

- Paula Swedeen representing Washington-based conservation organization actively involved with spotted owl conservation
- Marty Vaughn representing Washington's forests products industry
- Chuck Turley representing the Forest Practices Program

/paa